
          

 Capital Improvements Minutes 
 

 

Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
May 23, 2018 
 
The Capital Improvement Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday May 21, 2018 following the 
Service with these members present: 
 
Dee Hall, Vice Chair 
Bill Cost Jr for Jonathan Lang 
Jeff Rath     
Mark Labutis  
Sean Fennell          
  
We wish to Report:  

 
  
 

1.   Resolution No. 18-45 appropriating monies for the current expenses of the  
                    municipal corporation was considered. Expedite 

 
Section 1.    There is hereby an appropriation of the unappropriated balance of the 335, Capital 

Improvement Fund, in the amount of $20,000.00 (Paving Wells Park)  
 

        Account               Description               Amount 
  

335.432.5276.100 Maint of 
Parking Lots  

$20,000.00 

 
 

Director Rhodes- what we are looking for is $20,000 out of Capital Improvements that 
will be split between two projects. We have been very involved with the renovations of 
Wells Park and we are going to be marking a parking lot there. We have solved a lot of the 
water drainage issues there; we’ve done an incredible amount of improvements and one 
of the last things we are going to do there is redo the parking lot. That will take up 
$16,000.00 of what I am requesting. The City of Newark Street Department will be 
installing the parking lot. The other $4,000.00 is I have entered into contract for the old 
Little Bear parking lot and the city of Newark is going to open that up for public parking 
while we still look for a new grocer. The lights are working now we need to seal it and 
restripe it and put up a sign stating public parking. 
Motion by Mr. Rath to send to full Council, second by Mr. Labutis 



Motion passed by a vote of 5-0.      
 
    
 

Dee Hall, Vice Chair  
 

 
  

 


